New application

RECEIVED

Ed and Ilrus

MAR 30 2012

March 29, 2012

Indiantown Cogeneration, L.P.

DIVISION OF AIR RESOURCE MANAGEMENT Indiantown Cogeneration, L.P. P.O. Box 1799 13303 SW Silver Fox Lane Indiantown, FL 34956

772.597.6500 Fax 772.597.6210

Mr. Tom Cascio Florida Department of Environmental Protection Bureau of Air Regulation 2600 Blair Stone Road

Tallahassee, FL 32399-2400

Subject:

Indiantown Cogeneration Plant

Permit No.: 0850102

project No: 0850102-020-AV

Dear Mr. Cascio:

This letter requests removal of the acid rain provisions from the Title V permit for Indiantown Cogeneration, L.P.

We submitted simultaneous applications to Florida DEP and US EPA in the spring of 2009 to opt-in to the acid rain program. Florida DEP incorporated the acid rain provisions as Section IV of Title V renewal 0850102-019. However, US EPA never approved the acid rain opt-in application and the facility was never incorporated into the federal acid rain program.

Due to the sharp decline in the market price of SO2 allowances and the eventual replacement of CAIR with the Transport Rule (now the Cross-State Air Pollution Rule), Indiantown Cogeneration, L.P. withdrew the federal acid rain opt-in application on January 7, 2011. A copy of the email withdrawing the application is attached.

For permit consistency, we now request removal of the acid rain provisions from the Title V permit (Section IV).

We believe this is best addressed as a correction to the Title V per 62-210.360, because the acid rain provisions never became applicable to the facility.

Thank you for your time and consideration. Please contact Nicholas Laryea with any questions at 772-597-6500 ext. 19.

Todd Shirley

Projects General Manager

cc:

Lauren Billheimer Lennon Anderson

File #2-11-8

[Text of federal Acid Rain opt-in withdrawal]

From: Lauren Billheimer

Sent: Friday, January 07, 2011 3:40 PM **To:** 'Miller.RobertL@epamail.epa.gov'

Cc: Robin Shropshire

Subject: RE: Withdrawal of ARP Opt-in Applications

Mr. Miller,

Thank you for working with us on the Acid Rain opt-in applications for the below-listed plants. The plants had initiated the opt-in process because they are Acid Rain exempt units that were subject to the CAIR SO2 program and the opt-in was the only method of obtaining SO2 allocations for these units. However, due to the sharp decline in the market price of SO2 allowances and the eventual replacement of CAIR with the Transport Rule, we are requesting to withdraw the opt-in applications for these facilities. The affected plants and associated units are listed below.

Plant Name	Facility ID (ORISPL)	Unit IDs
Carneys Point	10566	1001, 1002
Edgecombe Genco, LLC	10384	BLR01A, BLR01B, BLR02A, BLR02B
Indiantown Cogeneration, LP	50976	01
Logan Generating Plant	10043	1001
Northampton Generating Plant	50888	NCG01
Scrubgrass Generating Plant	50974	1, 2
Spruance Genco, LLC	54081	BLR01A, BLR01B, BLR02A, BLR02B, BLR03A, BLR03B, BLR04A, BLR04B

It has been a pleasure working with you as well. If you have questions or require any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Lauren

Lauren Billheimer

Power Plant Management Services, LLC

10710 Sikes Place, Suite 300

Charlotte, NC 28277

Office: (704) 815-8028 **Mobile:** (704) 962-2810

Email: lbillheimer@ppmsllc.com



----Original Message----

From: Miller.RobertL@epamail.epa.gov [mailto:Miller.RobertL@epamail.epa.gov] Sent: Thursday, January 06, 2011 8:54 AM

To: Lauren Billheimer

Subject: Withdrawal of ARP Opt-in Applications

Ms. Billheimer:

In order to withdraw an Acid Rain Program opt-in application under 40 CFR 74.14(b)(7), please reply to this email (once for all of the applications will suffice) and provide the following information for each application:

- (1) Plant name
- (2) Plant code (ORISPL)
- (3) Unit ID

In addition, a one or two sentence explanation covering all the units as to why the applications are being withdrawn would also be helpful (assuming the reason(s) given are the same for each application;

if not, unit-specific explanations would also be appreciated).

It has been a pleasure working with you. Please let me know if you have any questions or comments, or require further assistance as we -complete this process.

Robert L Miller U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Clean Air Markets Division (202) 343-9077